  SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT #5
WARNING OF
SPECIAL DISTRICT MEETING 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2024

	The voters of Shaker Pines Fire District #5, Connecticut are hereby warned and notified that a Special District Meeting will be held in the Shaker Pines Fire Station, 37 Bacon Road, Enfield, Connecticut 06082 on Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at 6:30 P.M. for the following purpose:

ARTICLE  I -   To nominate and elect a moderator for the Special District Meeting.
Margaret Guyette nominated Peter G. Burk for moderator and Ed Prajzner              seconded the nomination. Guy Beck made a motion to close the nominations. 		

ARTICLE  II - To authorize the District Fire Commissioners to encumber funds, not to exceed $142,000.00, for the purchase of air packs, masks and software from the savings.  Chief Nolan explained that the equipment we currently have is outdated and the new equipment has enhancements to prevent cancer for the firefighters.  The packs currently have to be hand washed after each call. The new ones would be able to go into the extractor and cleaned more effectively.  It will also have blue tooth capacity so the incident commander will know the air levels and how hot the fire is around that firefighter.  Currently the alarm to tell the firefighter that the air is getting low uses air to sound the alarm.  There is an articulating waste band so the pack can keep the weight of the pack on the firefighter’s hips, reducing back injuries.  These pack will have a lifetime warranty, so any repairs will be covered.  Ed Prajzner made a motion to accept the article and Ray Rodrigues seconded the motion.  There was a vote with 17 approvals and no disapprovals.  The motion carried.

ARTICLE III   To adjourn the meeting.  A motion was made by Guy Beck to adjourn the meeting and Chris Davis made a second to the motion.  A vote was taken and it was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.

			Submitted by,

Margaret Guyette, 
Commissioner/Clerk
							

